
  

 
 

May 16, 2024 
 
 
 
Lori Vogel, CPPB 
Procurement Manager 
Procurement Division 
100 S Myrtle Avenue 
Clearwater, FL 33756 
 
Phone: 727-562-4630 
E-mail: lori.vogel@myclearwater.com 
 
Lori, 
  
As discussed on in our telephone conversation, Trident Pontoons is okay with the 
modification to item 6 in the contract document labeled "disclaimers, modifications, and 
limited warranties" to reflect that any litigation can take place in Pinellas County. Please 
accept this letter as my written authorization to reflect such change. 
  
If additional communication or clarification is needed, please feel free to reach out to me 
directly. 
  
All the best, 
  

 
 
Fred Cunningham 
Vice President - Operations 
Trident Pontoons, Inc. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


